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Once again we have entered Yorkshire in Bloom and have during April been judged on our Spring Bloom efforts.

We are to date in a Bronze position. We originally thought this was a disappointing position but, after checking find that we have done rather well. Our group had to increase the area being judged and in doing that was placed in a new category, namely “Village” this covered all the original conservation area of Ecclesfield which according to census gives us  318 residences.

The effort put in by you, the villagers, impressed the judges and many comments, All Good,

were made, the boxes, plant pots and planters placed outside your homes certainly helped our marks and for this we thank you all very much.

However it does not end here, summer judging is quite close. The date for summer judging is Friday 16th. July 2010 and it would be really appreciated if you could get yourselves involved again by placing planters, pots, hanging baskets, in fact any type of floral display on your frontage that day and also helping us by clearing any litter from your fronts. We along with the Ecclesfield Scrubber group will of course be doing our own clean up prior to judging but you will notice litter we don’t see.

Donations have again been given to our group and we are pleased to thank them through this newsletter

Many thanks to    M.E.P.S International



  David Ratford (Butcher )



  Tracy’s (Dressmaker)



  Assured Insurance solutions Ltd.



  Ecclesfield Welfare Charities



  St. Mary’s Lane Trust

You will notice work being carried out shortly on St. Mary’s Lane ( Ladycroft Meadow ) old garage site. We intend to landscape the area using natural surroundings already in place. Also take time to see our new Village notice board alongside the small post box. Please make use of this amenity.

Come along and join our small but effective team of Villages, all welcome. Next meeting Tuesday 6th. July in The Black Bull at 7-00pm. If you do not want to attend but just want to help out contact Keith on 01142468329 or just turn up.


